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December 16, 2022 

 

Aloha Chair Dela Cruz, Vice Chair Keith-Agaran, and Members of the Committee on 

Ways & Means: 

 

This memo is to follow up on some questions the committee raised at the informational 

briefing held on Monday, December 12. 

 

Delegation of Procurement Authority   
 

HTA’s delegation of procurement authority at the time of RFP 22-01 (2021) was to 
Ronald Rodriguez, Procurement Manager. At the time of RFP 22-01 (2022), the 
delegation was to Keith Regan, Chief Administrative Officer. The current delegation is to 
Marc Togashi, our Vice President of Finance and Acting Chief Administrative Officer. He 
has successfully overseen the preparation, solicitation, award, and contracting of RFP 
23-01 for the Japan major market area, and will be overseeing the preparation, 
solicitation, award, and contracting of the U.S. major market area and global support 
services. 
 
Ilihia, do you want to add something about John's intention to get trained as 
well? 
 

Kilohana Collective Sponsorship of Hawaiʻi Tourism Conference 
 

Through our conference service provider, Pacific Rim Concepts, the Kilohana Collective 

committed to a $3,000 sponsorship of our conference. Kilohana Collective did not 

transmit any payment, and following the guidance we received at the December 12 

committee briefing, we informed them not to transmit any payment. 

 

$250k 
 
Hi Ili, is it okay if i just give you my key points:  

Commented [MT1]: Ilihia, do you want to add something 

about John's intention to get trained as well? 

Commented [MT2]: Hi Ili, is it okay if i just give you my key 

points:  

1) The $250K they were referring to is for HTA Policy # 400-

50 Operating Budget Policy. 

 

2) The policy requires Board approval for reallocation of 

funds between main budget categories of $250K or more.  It 

is not in reference to a threshold for when 

contracts/extensions are to be approved by the Board. (See 

next section on Board vote.) 

 

3) If an intended contract is $250K/greater AND for a 

program that is UNBUDGETED, it requires Board approval 

(because it effectively constitutes a reallocation).  (Ili, this is 

implied in the policy by virtue of #2 above.) 
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Aloha Chair DeCoite, Vice Chair Wakai, and Members of the Committee on Energy, Economic 
Development, and Tourism, 
 
The Hawai‘i Tourism Authority (HTA) appreciates the opportunity to offer comments on SB1522, 
which would replace HTA with an Office of Tourism and Destination Management within the 
Department of Business, Economic Development, and Tourism. 
  
Over the past three years, Hawaiʻi experienced and survived a massive economic collapse 
thanks to a coordinated effort between the private and public sectors. In concert with our 
partners and stakeholders, and led by our volunteer board of directors with a wealth of industry 
and community experience, HTA has been guiding and supporting the recovery of our tourism 
industry which has helped resuscitate Hawaiʻi’s overall economy ahead of projections.  
  
Tourism is the largest sector of Hawaiʻi’s economy, and therefore a major contributor of tax 
revenues to fund important state priorities. In 2022, preliminary numbers show that Hawaiʻi 
topped the previous high water mark 2019 in visitor spending ($19.3 billion, +8.9%) and 
state tax revenue ($2.21 billion, +6.2%) with fewer visitor arrivals (9.25 million, -11%).  
  
It is important to note that this strong recovery was primarily powered by the U.S. market, where 
HTA has maintained continuity in our visitor education, brand management, and support 
services even through the contested process to procure the next contract for that market.  
  
In addition to HTA’s spending-related key performance indicators, we also track visitor 
satisfaction and resident sentiment. Both measures are trending in the right direction.  
  



 

HTA’s message to prospective visitors around the world is Mālama Hawaiʻi: an invitation for 
them to join kamaʻāina in caring for our beloved home. Setting that intention and expectation, 
combined with robust visitor education through all stages of the journey, is our strategy to target 
and welcome visitors who prioritize the environment and being mindful guests – all key to 
achieving our goal of a regenerative model of tourism through destination management.  
  
We recognize that the impacts of tourism are real and require management. As Hawaiʻi 
emerges from the pandemic, HTA continues its pivot to destination management initiated just 
before the onset of the pandemic. The pivot started with the adoption of our current strategic 
plan, and was further refined in the community-generated Destination Management Action 
Plans for each island.  
 
Ahead of making major structural changes to the agency responsible for managing Hawaiʻi’s 
visitor industry, the completion of a study on alternative models of tourism governance – as 
contemplated in HB1381 – would be a valuable, prudent approach to consider.  
  
We look forward to the vigorous debate this measure is likely to inspire before your committee, 
and we appreciate the opportunity to offer these comments on SB1522. Mahalo. 


